NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO RECEIVE PUBLIC COMMENT ON A PETITION SEEKING TO NAME AN UNNAMED WATERBODY IN MOUND, MINNESOTA.
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Commissioners (the “Board”) of Hennepin County shall conduct a public hearing for the purpose of hearing testimony on a petition to name a public body of water located in the City of Mound for Tuesday, June 13, 2023, at 1:30 p.m. in the Hennepin County Government Center Board Room, A2400 Government Center, Minneapolis, Minnesota 55487 before the Resident Services Committee. The petition proposes naming an unnamed cove off Harrison’s Bay of Lake Minnetonka in the City of Mound “Golds Cove.” 
Interested persons are encouraged to attend the public hearing and shall be given an opportunity to express their views with respect to the proposed name. Those wishing to attend the public hearing in person should go to the County Commissioner Board Room (A2400) in the Hennepin County Government Center, 300 South Sixth Street, Minneapolis, Minnesota. The meeting can be viewed online via the board meeting video webpage: https://www.hennepin.us/boardmeetings
The County Board Clerk may receive written comments, in lieu of public testimony, prior to the public hearing, and present those comments to the County Board. Comments can be sent via e-mail (board.clerk@hennepin.us) or by mail to: Clerk of the County Board, Government Center A-2400, 300 South Sixth Street, Minneapolis, Minnesota 55487-0240.
